MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CAMELEY PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30pm 9th APRIL 2014 IN TEMPLE CLOUD VILLAGE HALL 

Templecloud.org.uk
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: 
There were six members of the public present. A resident who lived next to the junction of Peterside with A37 asked whether the Clerk had any contact from highways about moving the 30 mph sign. He reported that he had none.

A representative from the developers of the former market nursery site on the A37, Barton Willmore, gave the meeting a brief update on his consultations and discussions with Highways. He told the meeting that he had been disappointed that the Parish Council had opposed the planning application and that he had come as promised to come back to tell the meeting about the outcome of his meeting with the B&NES Highway and Safety Officer. In principle they had agreed on a traffic calming scheme using central islands and a better visibility spread for vehicles leaving the site. However he had failed to get the Highway officer to agree to a reduction from 40mph to 30mph. The Chairman, Cllr Hooper thanked Simon for his efforts in looking at ways of reducing the dangers inherent in adding a junction to a fast part of the A37. He then confirmed that fundamentally it would not and could not change the view of the Parish Council. 
Maria Musins reported as follows on the Village meeting held on Monday 7th April. What follows is a précis of her report.

a) Tim Warren advised the Core Strategy is currently being written up and should be finished by next week. He advised it is looking positive and should go through after consultation. Sign off date will be in September 2014. 

b) Planning Application at old market garden site – outcome pending; An unanimous decision was taken by the village meeting to object to this planning application – there was one abstention. Concerns raised by villagers were; Wildlife sanctuary on the field; yet another junction on to the A37 and road safety; yet more Social housing and the threat of further development on adjoining land.

c) Temple Inn Pub site with 9 dwellings - permission granted. Meeting advised this development could start at any time – Any updates will be posted on the Residents Association website. Again safety concerns were raised about the A37/Temple Inn junction but as this application has already been granted with full planning permission it appears BANES deem this junction as safe.

d) Temple Inn Lane site with 70 dwellings - Outline planning permission granted 

Village advised this application has been granted outline planning permission for 70 dwellings but could potentially be more when it is submitted for full planning.

e) It was agreed by those present at the village meeting that they would like to negotiate with Banes the 106 payments so the Village has a say to where they would like the money spent.  Currently the 106 payments suggested by the developers cover speed restraints but no speed camera, help with public transport. and a new footpath between development and the school. Villagers were asked to think about any possible suggestions they may have for the 106 payments and to advise the Residents Association as soon as possible. Some suggestions were; More suitable play area and play equipment for the children of the village, updating the existing changing rooms at the village hall and more litter bins.
f)Tim Warren also advised he has been in contact with Louise Davidson at BANES with regards to the number of Social Houses (25) at The Temple Inn site (70 dwellings) as he was concerned about the natural balance of residents. It was advised there could be some negotiation on how the 35% of social housing could be potentially split, some options could be Local rent or housing for the over 55yrs age group. The Parish Council would be asked at the meeting held on Wednesday 9th April  to contact BANES to express these wishes. The Chair of the Residents Association reported that telephone conversations with B&NES indicated that Highways will be contacting the Parish Council to discuss how the £75,000 will be spent on the road network and also that there is room for negotiation on the 106 payments as he had been told that the allocated spend was based on what the Parish Council wanted. 
g) Judicial Review This will allow the village to challenge the decision and get it potentially overturned but it has time constraints. The process is legal and therefore would incur costs.  A vote was taken to see if the parishioners would like the Residents Association to approach the Parish Council at their next meeting held on the 9th April to ask for a discussion with regards to funding. The show of hands were in favour for the Residents Association to put this to the Parish Council.  Any updates will be posted on the Residents Association website. The chair Residents Association  would ask the Parish Council to discuss and vote if they would be willing to fund an initial consultation with a legal expert to see if we have any grounds for a Judicial Review. Alternatively we would welcome working alongside the Parish Council where a representative from each body met with a legal representative. Timings are crucial and a decision must be made tonight to ensure we can act whilst we still have the opportunity. Tim Warren has also promised to make some enquiries re this process. 

h) Maria also reported other comments made at that village meeting; Disappointment that the planning inspectors did not respect local knowledge to view the site at the junction of the A37 and Temple Inn lane at peak times but chose to view it at 11.30am. Inconsistencies made about the road safety at the junction of the A37 and Temple Inn lane at the Planning Committee meeting by inspectors on the 12th March. Safety concerns over the Temple Inn pub car park entrance – Size of entrance and lack of pavement for children walking to and from school.  – How will village orderly cope with the potential extra work that the new developments will bring? Todd Foreman, PPC for North East Somerset introduced himself to advise he will be standing for election at the next local election.
The business meeting opened at 8.10pm.
PRESENT: Cllrs Mr Hooper (vice chair), Mr Dando, Mr Hemmings, Mr Welsford and the Clerk, Mr Scutt.
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllrs Ms Atkinson (Chair), Mr Hutchinson, Mrs Harvey, Mrs Parfitt, Mr Gough, and Ward Councillor Mr Warren
2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were none
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING and ANNUAL PARISH MEETING: were approved and signed.
4. UPDATE ON MATTERS OUTSTANDING.
The Chairman told the meeting that Cllr Gough had in effect resigned from the Parish Council by the fact that he had missed six meetings in a row. The Chair took the opportunity to thank him for his sterling efforts with Cllr Parfitt in making improvements to the Village Hall. Since this created a vacancy it was agreed that the Clerk would advertise the post. 
5. HIGHWAYS, FOOTPATHS AND ROADSWEEPING

In response to a previous question about how the increase in housing would affect the Roadsweeper, the Clerk told the meeting that he would look to B&NES to increase the grant to cover the increased area to be swept.
6. FINANCE:
It was proposed and agreed to pay the following:- 
A)  Payments 



   
    £
         Vat

     
 (1)  
Clerks  wages           

269.53

        
 (2)
Sweeper wages 


428.49

 (3) 
Garage rent   


  37.97          7.59


 (4)
Motor mower consumables
  45.83          9.17


 (5)
Planter group


134.98



 (6)
PAYE RTI qtrly cost

            30.00 
6.00

 (7)
Website expenses

 
   7.04
 

B) Payments received

 
(1)  
Parish Sweeper  
                      292.17

 
(2)
Precept 


         9,375.00

 
(3)
B&NES grant



 915.00

7. PLANNING  
There was one outcome from Planning - South Bank Cottage, Main Road, Temple Cloud erection of two storey extension following demolition of double garage


Permit
8. 106 Payments

The feeling of the meeting was that although 106 payments were agreed by B&NES and the developers and that such payments would not always reach the Parish Council, it made sense to at least have an idea of what the Parish needed. Ideas floated covered such things as a new play area, tarmacking the village hall car park, replacing the wooden floor in the village hall, a memorial and allotments. Cllrs were asked to come the next meeting with a list. 

9. MEMORIAL

Cllr Hooper reminded the meeting that several years ago he had started to look at setting up a memorial not just to honour the dead from the world wars but to remember residents from the parish. The results from the Parish Plan showed there was support. He asked the meeting if the idea could be revived and after a discussion the consensus was in the affirmative. He explained that the original idea was to have it on the pavement outside the Old Court now seemed inappropriate and his suggestion was to use the The Green which the Parish Council had bought in 1977. The area would lend itself to having a garden of remembrance alongside the memorial thus providing somewhere to remember one’s loved ones. It was agreed that the best way forward would be to put together a small group of volunteers as a steering group and to this end an advert would be placed on the websites and in the Clutton and Temple Cloud News.
10. NEXT MEETING will be at 7.30 pm on 14th May in the village hall.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm
_________________________________________________________

Parish Clerk:  Nigel Scutt, Laburnum Cottage, Temple Cloud, BS39 5BH 

01761 452162        07812 541194    cameleypc@btinternet.com


